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l\IEETIKG OF THE GREEN SECTION AT THE ST. LOUIS COUNTRY CLUB, SEP-
TEl\IBER 20, 1921.

In connection with the Amateur Golf Championship Tournament of
the United States, a meeting of the Green Section was held at the club-
house of the St. Louis Country Club on the evening of September 20.
About 200 people were in attendance. l\fr. E. J. :Marshall acted as chair-
man. 1\fr. Sterling E. Edmunds, of St. Louis, in a few well-chosen words,
welcomed the visitors to St. Louis. President Howard F. 'Vhitney, of the
U. S. Golf Association, spoke briefly of the history of the Green Section
and complimented its activity and efficiency. The main address of the
evening was by Prof. Lyman Carrier, on "Identifying the Common
Grasses of Golf Courses by their Vegetative Characters." His address
created much interest and brought forth numerous. questions from the
audience. })1r.E. J. :Marshall explained the importance of district green
sections, relating in detail the beneficial results accomplished by the De-
troit District Green Section. lIe earnestly advised the organization of a
similar district 'green section at St. Louis. 1\fr. Alan D. 'Vilson spoke of
the splendid service being rendered by the Philadelphia District Green
Section. Prof. C. V. Piper, chairman of the Green Committee of the
U. S. Golf Association, spoke of the scope of the work of the Green Section,
the problems it has to meet, and the results it has secured and the things
it hopes to accomplish. The enthusiastic support of its members makes it
certain that it will be a great factor in the progress of golf. The re-
mainder of the evening was devoted to answering numerous questions
covering nearly the entire field of green-keeping. Particularly interesting
local problems were discussed by several St. Louis men.

1\fr. E. B. Fay spoke at length of experience with sub-irrigated greens,
the present conclusion being that they are still in the experimental stage.
1\11'.Robert Foulis, of the Bellerive Country Club; 1\11'.W. 1\L 'Varren, of
t~e Algonquin Golf Club; 1\11'.Jack Baxter, of the Glen Echo Country
Club, and 1\11'.Alex. Smith, of the 'Vestwood Country Club, all discussed
different problems of interest in connection with the maintenance of turf.
During the season the brown-patch fungus disease was very severe, and
this is the most serious factor to contend with. 1\11'.J. S. Clapper, of
1\linneapolis, exhibited photographs and models of a new spiked roller, a
heavy one for fairways and a lighter one for greens. The use of the
former for a year at :l\Iinneapolis indicates that it greatly helps the grass
t.urf on fairways. Experiments on putting-greens are under way.

The interest and enthusiasm shown at the meeting make it certain
that the St. Louis District Green Section will be formed at once.

l\"1EETIKG OF THE GREEN SECTION OF THE PHILADELPHIA GOLF ASSOCIATION
AT THE :MERION CRICKET CLUB, SEPTEMBER 14, 1921.

The Green Section of the Philadelphia Golf Association was formed
last July after a preliminary meeting at the Huntingdon Valley Golf
Club, when the chairmen of the various green committees were the guests
of 1\11'.George ,Yo Elkins. This Green Section is composed of five mem-
bers of the green committees from each of 28 clubs in the Philadelphia
district. It has the customary officers, and standing committees on pur-
chasing, machinery, golf-course construction, publicity, and membership.
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The chairmen of these committees, together with the officers, form an
executive committee.

The first meeting was held at the :l\Ierion Cricket Club on Septem-
ber 14, with about 150 men in attendance. A handicap tournament was
held during the day, and afterwards there was an exhibition of mowers,
tractors, and other power-driven machinery for mowing fairways. Six
of these devices were demonstrated in actual operation, as follows: Toro,
Roseman, 'Vorthington, Utilitor, Ideal, and Traynor. A report on them
will be made to the Association by the l\:Iachinery Committee, which is
composed of engineers and automobile experts. After dinner, Professor
C. V. Piper gave a short talk, and then, for an hour and a half, answered
questions on caring for golf courses, covering the following subjects:
seeds; best grasses. for fairways, putting-greens, and rough; fertilizers;
brown-spot disease; and grubs. The trouble from grubs was taken up
rather thoroughly, because :l\Ierion has a great many just now, and a
gang of men was at work staking off the fairways in sections and spray-
ing each section with the propel' amount of sodium cyanide solution to
kill the grubs.

A DISTRICT GREEN SECTION'S PURCHASING COl\IMITTEE'S GOOD 'YORK
JOHN H. PACKARD
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The Purchasing Com-
mittee of the Green Sec-
tion of the Philadelphia
Golf Association, when
first organized, was nat-
urally at a loss to know
where and how to begin,
having had no previous
experience, and at that
time no neighbors to copy.
It was therefore first nec-
essary to collect informa-
tion regarding the re- .
quirements of the mem-
ber-clubs, if for no other
reason than to ascertain
our potential buy i n g
power. The accompany-
ing questionnaire was
therefore prepared and
distributed to all of the
clubs. Information is
coming in very satisfac-
torily, and it is hoped that
its value will be felt dur-
ing the coming season, as
the figures are quite im-
pressive both to ourselves
and to the various dealers
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